UCUI - Meeting Minutes
January 8, 2014, 8:30 – 10:30 a.m.

Members present:  Art Bull, Scott Crabill, Jennifer Eastwood, Claudia Grobbel, Darrin Hanna, Cindy Hermsen, Amanda Nichols Hess, Adam McChesney, J. Austin Murphy, Stafford Rorke, Steve Shablin, Kanako Taku
Guest:  Reuben Ternes, Office of Institutional Research
Meeting called to order:  by S. Crabill at 8:39 a.m.
Minute Taker:  Cindy Hermsen
Review of minutes from December 4, 2013: Approved.  C. Grobbel 1st.  S. Rorke 2nd.
New and returning members:  J. Austin Murphy is replacing S. Cho who is on sabbatical for the winter semester.  Susan Evans is returning to UCUI for the winter semester after a fall semester sabbatical.

Mid-Semester Evaluation Date Policy:  Rueben Ternes from OU Institutional Research (OIRA) was a guest at the meeting.  S. Crabill stated that MSE’s were designed to give students feedback.  But, the question is “how do we know MSE’s are effective?”  R. Terns indicated that he has been looking at MSE’s for a long time and provided the committee with MSE data.  However, he suggested that the committee should not look at the data because it won’t answer the question of whether or not MSE’s make a difference.  Since MSE’s have been phased in over time, we don’t have a clean before and after picture to provide good data.
Shablin is concerned that the only grade required for MSE’s is a “U” if failing a 100 or 200 level class.  Students who aren’t failing don’t receive any mid semester evaluation.  How does a “U” translate into a grade?  R. Ternes commented that a professor might think 2.0 isn’t failing, but a higher course grade might be required for admission to a major.  R. Ternes indicated that he is fairly well informed about early alert programs at other schools.  Purdue and schools in Indiana have methods that look at more than course grades.  R. Ternes encourages the UCUI to look at the entire student experience and not just grades – look at the touch points.  S. Shablin commented that MSE’s focus only on grades and not the intervention.  S. Grobbel thought that faculty should recognize the need for intervention and take action such as identifying and pushing struggling students to university resources such as the writing center and tutoring center. 

S. Crabill reminded the committee that UCUI’s responsibility is undergraduate policy.  MSE’s are an undergraduate intervention.  Any type of intervention supports a student and currently intervention for “U” MSE’s is taking place with FYAC.  J. Eastwood asked if departments reach out to students with a U.  D. Hannah said the Engineering school created a culture to get students to the faculty.  Although it is a departmental culture, some students just won’t contact faculty know matter how much pushing occurs. 
S. Crabill reminded UCUI that MSE’s are at the 7th week and withdrawals are the 9th week.  R. Ternes stressed that nothing in the data shows a relationship between MSE’s and course withdrawal.   He reemphasized that the data is muddy, and he encourages UCUI to build a better alert system such as FYAC and faculty working more together.  A. Bull questioned whether or not the amount of work put into MSE’s is worth it?  S. Crabill asked if there was a better way.  S. Shablin questioned why MSE’s weren’t done at the 4th week?  Should MSE’s be reduced to 100 level and below courses?  However, S. Crabill questioned the difference between 100 and 200 level courses.  D. Hanna agrees with MSE’s at 4 weeks and entered into a discussion of ways faculty could communicate that intervention needed to occur rather than assigning a “U” grade. A. Murphy suggested that the communication sent to students who receive a U grade be more encouraging to students as well as that communication recommend students to see professors.

S. Rorke would like to see more curriculum mapping and sequencing plans.  S. Crabill said that the Retention Committee developed student milestones a year or two ago for students to keep on track to graduation.  

S. Crabill will recommend to Senate that an ad hoc committee be developed to research MSE’s.  The issue of early alert covers several Senate Committees and a broad Senate sub-committee is support by UCUI to investigate an early alert system include MSE’s.  S. Crabill will also invite Sara Webb to address UCUI on what FYAC does with MSE’s.  R. Ternes will provide data on the number students registered for winter semester with junior standing but have not declared a major.  
Dance self-study: D. Hanna proposed sending an electronic version of the Dance self-study to the committee so that the committee could vote electronically.  The committee agreed.

Winter semester meeting schedule:  S. Crabill provided a copy of the winter semester meeting schedule.  8 meetings are scheduled during the winter semester.

Course Withdrawal Policy: S. Shablin provided a chart with beginning and ending dates of the fall 2013 semester and last day to withdraw with a W grade for each of the 15 public universities in the state of Michigan.  OU’s date is after the 9th week during the fall and winter semesters.  Some schools have a date earlier than OU and some schools have a later date.  Discussion took place on the pros and cons of an earlier and a later date.  S. Crabill raised the issue that the current deadline does not do enough to encourage students to not withdraw.  He commented that if students could withdraw up to the last day of class rather than fail, students might remain enrolled knowing they would not be risking a GPA.  S. Shablin believes the current withdrawal deadline gives students more than enough time to determine if it is best to remain enrolled.  C. Grobbel noted that when students see a withdrawal deadline, they work toward the deadline.  Extending the deadline only pushes students into an unknown outcome.  Also, withdrawing earlier frees up more time to concentrate on other classes.  C. Hermsen commented that a later date would limit the amount of time to provide financial advising for students on the impact of withdrawing or failing.  
Good and Welfare: S. Rorke raised the concern about courses that are cancelled due to insufficient enrollment.  The committee indicated that the policy requiring a minimum course enrollment is not an institutional policy – it is a policy set the Dean of each school or the college.
Meeting adjourned: 10:38 a.m.
Respectfully submitted by Cindy Hermsen, 1/14/2014
